Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Process Phase III

Second Meeting:  Buildings and Facilities Working Group

Thursday, March 31, 2005 

Facilitator: Dr. Jonathan Raab, Raab Associates, Ltd.

Consultant: Dr. David Nichols
Phase IV, Meeting #3: Summary

19 people attended the meeting, which began at 9 am and ended at about 12:22 pm.

Documents Distributed Prior to Meeting:

1. Draft Letter on RI Code Upgrade Process, Dave Nichols

2. Agenda, Raab Associates

Additional Documents Distributed or Used at the Meeting:

1. Natural Gas & Heating Oil Efficiency Programs, Derek Murrow

2. LEED & CHPS for Schools, Dave Nichols

3. Phase V Options, Dave Nichols

4. Senate Resolution: Promoting Goals to Reduce Global Warming Pollution

5. Managing the Cost of Green Buildings, KEMA

6. Weatherization in RI, SEO

Most of these documents are available online at: http://righg.raabassociates.org/events.asp?type=eid&event=63
Overview and Introductions

Dr. Raab reviewed the agenda and discussed the need to wrap up Phase IV recommendation and plan for Phase V.  One stakeholder asked how many phases the GHG process would likely need.  Dr. Raab reviewed status and approach of processes in other states, and pointed out that RI was unique in terms of Stakeholder involvement.  He said that the structure and approach going forward was an open question that the Stakeholder Group would need to discuss at its next meeting.

Update on RI Appliance Legislation

Emily Rochon from CWA told the Group that the Senate passed the resolution promoting the goals to reduce global warming embodied in the NEG/ECP targets and the RI GHG Plan.  She said that the House has not yet voted on it.  

Emily also said that there were positive hearings in both the House and the Senate on Appliance Standards supported by the RI GHG Stakeholders.  She described the limited opposition to portions of the bill as follows:

· AG doesn’t want to be responsible for oversight but otherwise supports the bill.  

· Chamber of Commerce is concerned there may not be enough variety that would meet the standards.

· Home Depot is concerned about the ceiling fan measure.

The Stakeholders sent a letter of support to the committee members, after Tellus conducted an analysis verifying the reasonableness of the savings claims in the letter.

Developing a Comprehensive Approach to Addressing Fossil Fuel in Existing Buildings and Facilities

New England Gas said that their response to the information request sent by the Division on their proposed DSM programs in February should be ready in a week or two.  The Division was not sure about the next steps once received, and what the PUC’s process was like to be.  Al Contente agreed to find out what the likely Division and PUC review and approval processes would be.  Jim said it would likely take 60-90 days to put the pilots on the street once approved.

Dave Nichols reported that the Oil Heat Institute is reluctant to forward proposal for oil DSM pilot to NORA until NORA’s funding is reauthorized thru Congress.

Janice gave an update on both the ESCo program and Small C&I piggyback program.  Apparently ESCos have until today to have contacted initial list of interested customers.  ESCOs successful at contracting with smaller customers will have access to list of larger customers.  Next week URI will likely pick an ESCo to service their campus.  Meanwhile, RISE recently hired a person to focus on fossil measures to piggy-back on NECo’s Small C&I program, and very few applications for measures had been filed previously.

Janice also provided an update on the “low income arrearage” situation in RI.  The committee tasked to look at the issue will soon release recommendations to Ken Payne.  One recommendation is to add 1.25 to 1.5% to price of fuel oil to cover oil arrearages.  However, there is still $4-5 million in arrearages for gas and electric customers that they want to cover without raising new funds—and one source they are considering is the existing SBC funds. 

Emily Rochon agreed to send out the Stakeholders’ letter regarding not using DSM or renewable SBC monies to pay for low income arrearages to all the legislators via email next week, and to strategically follow-up with hard copies to key legislators.  The Working Group members also thought that the Stakeholders should send out a second letter commenting on the low income report, proposed legislation, or both once they are out.

Janice also described how LI HEAP and the low income weatherization programs work and how much money is associated with each.  She mentioned that 30,000 low income units out of approximately 100,000 have been weatherized over the past 25 years—clearly there’s more to be done.  

Derek Murrow from Environment Northeast shared with the Group its efforts to get a gas and oil SBC fund established via legislation in CT (see powerpoint slides).  Some of the ingredients of the CT legislation include:

· Fund would be overseen by Board that currently oversees electric DSM.

· Proposed 2.1 cents/therm on natural gas and 2/5 cents/gallon of oil at wholesale.

· For gas companies would also include a decoupling of sales from profit.

· For oil would rely on 3rd party implementers (although Oil Dealers Assoc. could bid)

Derek pointed out that gas and oil DSM could together meet 43% of CT’s 2010 GHG target and is extremely cost-effective.  Apparently, the CT program would be the largest program in the country on a per capita basis.  

At the hearings in CT, legislation opposed by the oil dealers and had mixed support from the gas utilities.  There was a tie vote in committee, and so the Legislation probably won’t go anywhere this year.  Derek said that they are likely to reintroduce some follow-up legislation next year, and is very interested in coordinating with RI and other neighboring states.

Jim Carey from New England Gas mentioned that it would likely be more supportive of a RI proposal if the overall dollar amount was less than what’s been previously discussed and it included covering high efficiency gas equipment when a customer is fuel switching from oil to gas.

LEED + LCC Standards in Public Buildings and New School Construction

LEED in Public Buildings

Janet Keller reported that she needs to still deliver to the Governor’s Office answers to several record requests before the governor’s office acts on the Executive Order for LEED in public buildings..  The original plan was to release that executive order with other orders and activities related to GHG as a package.

High Performance Schools

The Group then turned its attention to school-related construction practices.  Don Fudge, NEEP, mentioned that the High Performance School group had two priorities currently:

1. Fund a circuit rider that could help schools throughout New England look at more efficient construction practices.

2. Put out an executive order that adopts a school construction practice standard like Maine (e.g., energy performance 20% greater than code), and/or adopts a standard like LEED or CHPS.

He described CHPS as being 15% above the CA building code, while current LEED doesn’t guarantee energy savings since can earn points on other measures.  However, LEED is expected to come out with a School standard this fall.  The Group discussed that when initially selling the goals we can discuss building schools above code, and defer for a bit whether standard is LEED, CHPS, CHPS-equivalent.

The Group discussed its role vis-à-vis the HPS Group that’s meeting and agreed that if that Group analyzes and picks a target, the GHG Working Group would likely support it.  Group agreed that Janet and Janice should attend the HPS meeting if it is held over the next couple of weeks before setting up a meeting with the Commissioner.  Furthermore, it might be best to get Jim DiPrete to join Janice and Janet in talking to the Commissioner.

There was some additional discussion about how these new HPS standards would be enforced.  Compliance would be necessary to receive state funding.  However, LEED is a design standard (checked at plan stage) rather than an as built standard.  So would still need to make sure built to standards, whichever are ultimately selected.

Discussion: Supporting Energy Efficiency and Renewable Energy Opportunities in Existing Schools

Dave Nichols described programs offered by the Alliance to Save Energy and Energy Education, Inc. to work with schools to green them and integrate with curriculum.  They also get some of fee on shared savings basis.  Warwick already worked with Energy Education and Providence is considering.  Another alternative is the Nexus model that works with students through its “In Concert w/Environment” software and other tools to evaluate energy options in their homes.  Several Stakeholders pointed out that NECo currently funds the NEED program to work with students and teachers on energy efficiency.  The Group agreed that this could be a fruitful area and should be added to the Phase V list of potential projects.  

Building Codes

The Group reviewed a draft letter that Dave Nichols wrote to the Bldg. Standards Committee and Commissioner DiDentro supporting the adoption of IECC 2006 code and ASHRAE 90.1-2004 standards.  The Group edited the letter slightly and agreed to forward it to the Stakeholder Group for approval and distribution.  The Group also discussed how to be more active in supporting the Code improvements, and tasked David Nichols to explore the options (e.g., have a member of the GHG Stakeholders on the Committee).

Combined Heat and Power and Clean Distributed Generation

Update on DEM’s Environmental Standards Process

Doug McVay updated the Group on DEM’s environmental standards rulemaking for CHP and clean DG.  DEM has brought together a group to assist it in developing rules.  The Group has met twice already and plans to have a meeting in April on emissions standards, and one in May on certification and credits.  Draft regulations should be ready in the 3rd or 4th quarter of this year.  The regulations would allow equipment that meets the standards to be sited without going through a full-blown permitting process.

Letter on CHP to NECo

Dave Nichols reported that he sent a letter to Jeremy Newberger of NGRID on whether electric SBC funds could be used to pay for CHP feasibility studies.  Jeremy posed several questions back to Dave, to which he still needs to respond.  There was some discussion without resolution about whether it made more sense for NGRID to cover these costs or the gas company, which currently funds some CHP equipment costs, on occasion.

Phase V Planning

The Group reviewed a list of options that Dave Nichols had compiled and added a few items identified in redline (see document).  The Group agreed that Dr. Raab should forward the list to the Stakeholder Group.  One or more Group member then raised the following broader organizational suggestions for Phase V:

· Consider having Stakeholder Group handle more, and the Working Groups less.

· Spend less time editing letters with the whole Group.

· Determine where the most carbon can be saved per hour of Stakeholder effort, and pursue those first.

In response to a question, Janet responded that $85,000 had already been raised between the SEO and the Policy Division of DEM toward Phase V, but additional funds were needed.

Dr. Raab thanked everyone for participating in Phase IV and adjourned the meeting.

Next Steps/To Do 

· Find out what the likely Division and PUC review and approval processes will be for New England Gas’s DSM pilot, Al Contente, RI PUC Division.

· Send out via email next week to all the legislators the Stakeholders’ letter regarding not using DSM or renewable SBC monies to pay for low income arrearages, and strategically follow-up with hard copies to key legislators, Emily Rochon, Clean Water Action.

· Develop and send out a second letter commenting on the low income report, proposed legislation, or both once they are out, Stakeholders.

· Attend the HPS meeting over the next couple of weeks before setting up a meeting with the Commissioner; Janice McClanaghan, RI State Energy Office and Janet Keller, RI DEM.

· Get Jim DiPrete to join Janice and Janet in talking to the Commissioner, Janice McClanaghan, RI State Energy Office and Janet Keller, RI DEM.

· Add potential education in school efforts to Phase V projects.  Dave Nichols and Jonathan Raab.

· Forward edited draft letter that Dave Nichols wrote to the Bldg. Standards Committee and Commissioner DiDentro supporting the adoption of IECC 2006 code and ASHRAE 90.1-2004 standards to the Stakeholder Group for approval and distribution, Jonathan Raab
· Explore ways the Working Group can be more active in supporting the Code improvements, including possibly having a member of the GHG Stakeholders on the Committee, Dave Nichols.

· Respond to Jeremy Newberger’s questions on CHP, Dave Nichols.

· Forward Dave Nichols’ updated list of options for Phase V Planning to the Stakeholder Group, Jonathan Raab, Raab Associates, Ltd.

Buildings and Facilities Working Group Phase IV Attendance:

	Name
	Organization
	11/05/04


	2/17/05
	3/31/05

	Working Group Members
	
	
	
	

	Brad Hyson
	Apeiron 
	
	
	

	Kurt Teichert
	Brown University
	
	X
	X

	Gary Ezovski
	Business Roundtable
	
	
	

	Emily Rochon
	Clean Water Action
	X
	X
	X

	Bill Martin
	Johnson and Wales --Facilities
	X
	
	

	Isaac Elnecave
	NEEP
	X (phone)
	X
	

	Jim Carey 
	New England Gas Company
	
	X
	X

	David Jacobson
	NGrid
	X
	X
	X

	John Batey
	Energy Research Center
	X
	
	

	Erich Stephens
	People Power & Light
	X
	X
	X

	Mark Adelman
	Policy Advisor, Governor’s Office
	
	
	

	Bill Ferguson
	RI Department of Administration
	
	
	

	Terri Bisson
	RI DEM
	X
	
	X

	Janet Keller
	RI DEM
	
	X
	X

	Steve Majkut
	RI DEM
	X
	X
	

	Jamie Magnani
	RI League of Cities and Towns
	X
	
	

	Al Contente
	RI PUC Division
	X
	X
	X

	Janice McClanaghan
	RI State Energy Office
	X
	X
	X

	Tim Howe
	RI State Energy Office
	X
	X
	X

	Bruce Vild
	RI Statewide Planning
	
	X
	X

	Dick Goulet
	Roger Williams-Facilities
	
	
	

	John Farley
	TEC-RI
	
	
	

	John Paul
	TEC-RI
	
	
	X

	Vincent Rose
	URI
	X
	X
	X

	Dave Lam
	URI - Facilities
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Facilitators
	
	
	
	

	Jonathan Raab
	Raab Associates, Ltd.,
	X
	X
	X

	Consultant
	
	
	
	

	Dave Nichols
	
	X
	X
	X

	
	
	
	
	

	Others:
	
	
	
	

	Doug McVay 
	RI DEM
	
	
	X

	Derek Murrow
	Environment Northeast
	
	
	X

	Don Fudge
	NEEP
	
	
	X (by phone)

	Mikey Musselman
	RI DEM
	X
	
	

	Stuart Cowen
	RI Building Code Committee
	X
	
	

	Matt Auten
	RI PIRG
	
	X
	


PAGE  
6

